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We imagine you will agree, life as we know 
it is evolving rapidly. The Retiree Activities 
Office (RAO) pondered how to best serve 
our retirees in the coming year and decided 
doing something to improve information 
flow between Hurlburt Field and our valued 
retirees would be a game changer. We are 
happy to announce we were able to partner 
with 1 Special Operations Force Support 
Squadron (1 SOFSS) to develop a Retiree 
Corner on the myhurlburt.com website. 

Launched 1 Oct, the Retiree Corner is your 
go to resource for information about base 
operations and events which may pertain 
to and/or interest you. You will also find 
links to our office where you can contact 
us directly and obtain information you are 
unable to find on the page. 

The most important feature we want to 
call your attention to is the email “Opt 
In”. By entering your email address, first 
and last name and service connection 
you will connect on an all new level. This 
connection will enable the RAO and 1 
SOFSS to communicate with you via email 
when important notices, Special Events 
and periodic closures occur which may 
impact you. In addition it will ensure 
you continue to receive the annual RAO 
Newsletter (the one you are reading 
now) and never miss out on valuable 
information like medical updates, retiree 
appreciation events, facility closures and 
specials, ID card information and more! 

We will send weekly updates as needed, 
and interim updates in emergency instances.

Along with the Retiree Corner featured 
on myhurlburt.com, 1 SOFSS commanded 
by Lt. Col. Olivia S. Moss will continue 
to provide the Retiree Connection 
feature in the My Hurlburt Life Magazine. 
1 SOFSS is dedicated to supporting the entire 
Hurlburt Community and appreciates the 
commitment and service of both our past 
and current military, civilian employees and 
family members. You can find the magazine 
on the website or pick up a hard copy at 
most 1 SOFSS facilities as well as the BX, 
Commissary, Clinic and Shoppette. 

Be sure to go to myhurlburt.com and 
click on the Retiree Corner and sign up to 
receive email alerts so you do not miss any 
vital information. We thank you for your 
service and look forward to meeting you at 
the upcoming Retiree Appreciation Days 
28-30 October!

A New way to Receive Retiree Information!

CONNECTEDstay
INFORMEDstay
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Free Flu & Shingles Shots 
@ Hurlburt BX Mall 

28-30 October 9am-3pm 
9am-3pm

Free Shingles Shots 
@ Immunization office 

Hurlburt Clinic  
28-29 October  

While supplies last 
 

Base Exchange  
Sidewalk Sale 
28- 31 October 

9am-3pm 
 

Commissary Indoor Sale 
28-31 October  

9am-5pm 
 

TRICARE &  
Bob Hope Village  

reps available @ The Exchange 
28-31 October 

 
Hurlburt Lanes Special 

Free Bowling and $1 shoe rental 
28-30 October  

9am-5pm

Gator Lakes 
Golf Course Special 

28-30 October 
FREE green fees  

– cart required $15 
(850) 881-2251 

RETIREE 
APPRECIATION 

EVENT DAYS 
28, 29, 30 Oct 
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Commissary Corner

             

Well it certainly isn’t how we thought 2020 would go.  
Our lives have completely changed over the past couple 
months.  We have had to adapt and change, and grow 
together.  We learned new skills and remembered old ones.  
We came together as a nation and as a community.  Our 
Armed Forces were especially adaptable to the changing 
crisis and we pulled through with great integrity.  While 
we may not ever get back to complete normal, I doubt 
anyone remembers what that was like.  That goes for the 
commissary, as well. 
 
Waking up to a new commissary doesn’t mean we still 
aren’t your commissary.  Even though our employees 
are now required to wear masks, we are still giving away 
those gentle smiles that say “hello and welcome.” Even 
though we now have to operate behind a shield of plastic 
to protect both of us, we still see you.  Even though we 
limited the purchase amount of eggs, meat and other 
products, we still serve all of our eligible patrons.  Even 
though we restrict the number of personnel in the store, 
we continue to open our arms and our hearts to you.  
The motto of “It’s Worth the Trip” truly came to shine 
these last couple of months.  
 
As always, we continue to serve the military community 
and deliver the benefit.  It is likely we will see more 
changes to your commissary in the future.  We will adapt 
and overcome again to meet any new challenges in the 
way of completing the mission.  Your commissary remains 
yours and the employees are just as human as they 
ever were.  There is no doubt the last few months have 
changed the way we deliver the benefit for the better.  
These last few months are a reminder that we are all in 
this together. 
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 Your Hurlburt Field Commissary Store Director, Kim 
Jackson and her staff would like to thank all retirees and 
their families for their service and welcome you to come 
shop your commissary. It’s your benefit and we are here to 
serve you!  
 
Due to the Corona Virus Pandemic, your Hurlburt Field 
commissary will not be holding our annual sidewalk 
(previously known as Case Lot) Sales. We will, however, 
have some great deals in the store and our industry 
partners will be raffling many $25 gift cards for you to win 
during the “Retiree Appreciation Days” so it will definitely 
be worth your trip!! And to ensure your safety and ours, 
while you are shopping, it’s important to know that we are 
checking ID’s, not allowing visitors, and all employees and 
customers are required to wear face masks while working 
or shopping. Plexiglas barriers have been installed 
between cashiers and customers, and the store is sanitized 
throughout the day each day. 
 
Your Meat department is well stocked with fresh beef and 
pork and is cut daily by professional meat cutters. Paul 
Gantt is your meat department manager and he can help 
with any questions you may have. He and his staff are 
all very friendly and helpful, and they look forward to 
helping you with cooking tips, ideas, and special cuts. 
 
The produce department is always well stocked with 
fresh fruits and veggies for all your snacking and cooking 
needs. We stock your everyday produce, plus seasonal 
and organic items. Since it is fall, we will stock up on 
pumpkins, squash, collard greens, turnip greens, and 
many others to make your fall season special. Your 
Produce department manager is Yolanda Larson. She and 
her crew are the ones who build the beautiful displays in 
produce and keep the freshness abundant! 
 
We look forward to seeing all our Retiree’s for the Retiree 
Appreciation Day’s so come in to your Hurlburt Field 
Commissary and take advantage of your benefit and the 
great deals your commissary offers.



New Extension Date For  
Expired ID Cards

Retiree and Family members identification cards that 
expire on or after January 1, 2020 will remain valid 
through June 30, 2021.

Although the extension has been approved, and members 
base privileges are still in place, the Hurlburt Field MPF 
will continue to issue out ID cards for our Retired Veterans 
community and their family members. 

Due to the ongoing COVID pandemic, walk-ins for these 
issuances are completely voluntary. Our office is aware of the 
safety concerns and are doing our part to ensure the safest 
transaction if any member would like to visit our facilities 
for service. 

We would like to thank the community for their patience 
and understanding throughout this pandemic. Our support 
to you is unwavering and we will always standby ready to 
assist. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to 
contact us at (850) 884-5321 or (850) 884-5322.

The Hurlburt Field Exchange proudly 
salutes the 53,000 local men and women who have retired 
from the armed service.  In 2018 the Exchange received a 
full renovation to include expanded food options in the food 
court.  Under one roof, you will now find the Exchange with 
Popeye’s Chicken, Charley’s Philly Steak and Subway and 
Starbucks Coffee.  In addition, customers will now find GNC, 
Patriot Outfitters, Alterations and Cartouche and Coin Shop 
in the Exchange mall area.  Additionally, the Hurlburt Field 
MCS is now located inside the main Exchange.  

For the annual “Still Serving” event, the Exchange will offer 
the annual sidewalk sale and special offerings throughout 
the store.  The Be Fit area has been a huge success from 
the renovation with expanded options in athletic footwear 
and clothing to suit all ages.  Never forget to visit our  Out 
Door Living and Garden Shop located in the back corner by 
the Firearms counter.  The Firearms counter has been fully 
operational for just over a year now.  Come check out our 
fantastic selection of firearms.  If we don’t have what you 
want we will do our best to find what you need. 

New in 2019 the Hurlburt Field Exchange is now offering our 

Still
Serving

Buy On Line and Pick Up In Store option for customers to 
shop at their convenience and pick up at the Exchange.  All 
orders processed by 1400 will be ready for same day pick up.  

Retirees from all branches of service have the privilege to shop 
in store and on line at https://www.shopmyexchange.com/  for 
an expanded selection of what might not be available in all 
Exchange locations.  On 10 November 2017, the Exchange 
expanded our online shopping privilege to all Veterans.    To 
register as a Vet go to https://www.vetverify.org.  We are 
happy to welcome home all who have served with our new 
Veterans On Line Shopping Benefit.  Serving those who have 
served is an honor and privilege at the Exchange.  

In January of 2020 VETERANS PATRONAGE EXPANSION 
is the Exchanges newest broadening of privileges  facilitated 
by DOD in the more than 65 years.  The below individuals are 
now authorized full shopping privileges.

The following veterans and caregivers will be extended 
Exchange shopping privileges in January:
•	 Purple Heart recipients

•	 Former Prisoners of War (POWs)

•	 Those with a VA certified rating due to service-connected 
disabilities

•	 Caregivers of enrolled veterans will also be eligible to 
make purchases on their behalf
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The Hurlburt Field Legal Office provides free legal assistance 
to Active Duty, Active Reserve, Active Guard, retirees and 
dependents. The Hurlburt Field Legal Office provides the following:  
Walk-in Power-of-Attorney and Notary Services 
Mon-Fri: 7:30am-4:30pm
Scheduled Wills & Health Care Agency 
Currently, the legal office is working a backlog of wills due 
to COVID-19. Please call after 1 November 2020 for these 
appointments. 
Legal Assistance (Non-Will) 
Provided telephonically. Please call for service. 
Military attorneys cannot represent clients in state courts 
or provide criminal law advice. Military attorneys may not 
interfere with an attorney-client relationship when a member 
is already represented by civilian counsel. 
Prior to any will appointment, clients should complete the will 
worksheet from http://aflegalassistance. law.af.mil. Select “Legal 
Worksheets” and fill out the requested information. Once 
the form is completed, the website provides a ticket number. 
Call the legal office (850) 884-7821) to schedule your will 
appointment. The full will appointment takes about 90 minutes.  
 The legal office is located on the second floor of building 
90210, 212 Lukasik Ave, Suite 255.

Legal Office Update
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PHARMACY

• Pharmacy requires patients call ahead to activate their prescriptions 
as they are open for PICK UP ONLY 

• New Prescriptions:  Call (850)-881-2133 to activate the prescription
• Refills:  Call (850)-881-5835 or go to www.tricareonline.com
• Paper Prescriptions:  Can be dropped off at the front entrance of the 

Medical Group and will be processed for pick up for the next duty 
after 1100

• Mail Order:  For more information visit https://militaryrx.express-
scripts.com/home-delivery

PATIENT 
ADMINISTRATION

• No change in services, limited walk-in capabilities. Most requests will 
be answered by phone or by e-mail. 

• Release of Information/Outpatient Records – Call 881-1795
• Referral Management Center – Call 881-1020, opt 2, opt 5
• Patient Registration – Call 881-3912 or  881-5177
• Health Benefits Advisor – Call 881-3912 or 881-5177
• Patient Travel – Call 881-260 or 881-5177. E-mail cassandra.r.virtudazo.

mil@mail.mil or anthony.d.walker63.mil@mail.mil 

LABORATORY  
& RADIOLOGY

• Internal Orders (placed by Hurlburt Provider)-No change to services
• External Orders (placed by ANY off base CIVILIAN provider)-Will 

accept LAB SCRIPTS via no-contact process: 1. drop paper copy in 
lock box at main clinic entrance or 2. fax to 850-881-1792. Patient 
will receive call from lab within 48 hrs (2 business days) to set up 
time for collection. 
 
*Ensure updated phone number is on paper copies; contact lab 
with any questions 850-881-3900

PRIMARY CARE
ENROLLED AD 
DEPENDENTS 

RETIREES

All appointments require a virtual visit or telephone consult with the 
provider team to determine if an In Person appointment is needed
Sick-call and Walk-in services 
No walk-up services, all require a virtual appointment first, please 
call the appointment line      

PEDIATRICS 
CLINIC

• Well child visits for age 5 and under as well as age 11; also performing 
sports  and school physicals for older ages when required by school-  
In-person appointment 

• If your child falls outside these age groups and you have a concern 
or paperwork needs, then please call the appointment line or Tricare 
Online Secure Messaging so that we can address your needs

• All other appointments require a virtual visit or telephone consult 
with the provider team to determine if an In Person appointment 

• is needed
• Walk-in services-No walk-up services, all require a virtual 

appointment first, please call the appointment line 

1 SOMDG Contingency Operations  
Central Appointments 850-881-1020, option 1

CLINIC SERVICES
HOURS OF 

OPERATION

0800-1600

0730-1630

0800-1600

0730-1630 
BY APPOINTMENT 

ONLY

0730-1630 
BY APPOINTMENT 

ONLY



Monthly Discounts • Rewards • Giveaways 
Opportunities & rewards abound at your Hurlburt Facilities.  

Discover what you’ve been missing with FOCUS!

FOCUS
MY HURLBURT CONNECTION

Joining is FREE & Simple:
1. Visit myhurlburt.com  
2. Scroll to the bottom of the webpage  
3. Click on GET CONNECTED!

4. Complete the registration form    
     & click Subsribe

(850) 884-4252

No Federal Endorsement  
of Sponsor Intended.

Sponsored in part by:

Your new FOCUS card will arrive by 
email. Make a copy or save to your 
cell phone to use & receive monthly 
facility discounts, prizes & upcoming 
event notifications! 

Have a smart phone? 

Text
1SOFSSFOCUS

to 95577 
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The flu is a contagious 
respiratory illness caused by 
influenza viruses that infect 
the nose, throat, and lungs. 
It can cause mild to severe 
illness, and at times can lead to 
death. The best way to prevent 

the flu is by getting a flu vaccine each year.

Signs and symptoms include fever, cough, sore throat, runny or 
stuffy nose, muscle or body aches, headaches and fatigue.

Certain people are at greater risk for serious complications if they 
get the flu. This includes elderly people, young children, pregnant 
women and people with certain health conditions, such as 
asthma, diabetes, or heart disease.

For our senior population, the seasonal flu can be very serious, 
even deadly. Ninety percent of flu-related deaths and more 

than half of flu-related hospitalizations occur in people age 65 
and older. Because of this, the aforementioned population is 
considered “High Risk.”

In order to ensure you have the best protection available against 
this rapid changing virus, the 1 SOMDG provides influenza 
immunization to all our beneficiaries. Please do not hesitate to 
contact us if you start having flu-like symptoms.

Follow these basic steps during this upcoming flu season to 
mitigate any chance of catching “the flu”

•	 Get your flu shot 
•	 Practice good hygiene
•	 Monitor for any signs and symptoms of infection 

If you have any questions please contact your local Public 
Health office (850) 881-1528.

Influenza: The Quick Facts

Starting Jan. 1, 2021, retirees whose initial enlistment or 
appointment occurred before January 1, 2018, must pay a 
new monthly TRICARE Select enrollment fee to maintain 
TRICARE Select coverage for themselves and family 
members. Active duty family members enrolled in TRICARE 
Select will experience no change, and won’t pay enrollment fees. 
The TRICARE Select enrollment fee and other changes 
were mandated by Congress in the National Defense 
Authorization Act for Fiscal Year October 1 2016 - September 
30 2017. Congress granted the Defense Health Agency a delay 
in implementation to calendar year 2021. A sample of the new 
changes are as follows: 

•	 For an individual TRICARE Select plan, the cost is 
$12.50 per month or $150 annually.

•	 For a TRICARE Select family plan, the cost is $25.00 per 
month or $300 annually.

•	 The catastrophic cap will increase from $3,000 to $3,500.

•	 The TRICARE Select enrollment fees will apply towards 
your catastrophic cap.

•	 The enrollment fee will be waived, if you’re are a 
medically retired retiree or family member. 

If eligible beneficiaries do not take action, on 1 Jan 2021 they 
will be automatically disenrolled from TRICARE Select for 

failure to pay enrollment fees and will only be able to get care 
from a military hospital or clinic if space is available. Once 
disenrolled, eligible beneficiaries will have 90 days from the 
last paid through date to request reinstatement. All requests 
for reinstatement may only be coordinated through Humana 
Military by calling 1-800-444-5445. 
As a reminder, the TRICARE Open Season is the annual 
period when you can enroll in or change your health plan 
for the next year. The 2020 TRICARE Open Season begins 
November 9 and ends December 14, 2020. Please remember, 
before the TRICARE Open Season ends, 14 Dec 2020, you’ll 
need to set up a monthly TRICARE Select enrollment fee 
premium payment. If you: 
•	 Get your retirement or other pay from a military pay 

center, then you’ll pay your TRICARE Select fees via a 
monthly allotment, where feasible. 

•	 If you don’t get your retired pay through a military pay 
center, then you’ll pay your fees by a recurring credit or 
debit card transaction. You can also pay your monthly 
fees through electronic funds transfer (EFT). Your EFT 
must be from a U.S. bank.

TRICARE for Life, TRICARE Prime, or a Premium-Based 
Plan beneficiaries are not affected. If you would like to 
further check your TRICARE plan costs, please visit www.
tricare.mil/costs, and for more information on TRICARE for 
Life, please visit www.tricare.mil/tfl.

Upcoming TRICARE Changes for Some 
TRICARE Select Retired Beneficiaries
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Newly Launched 1 SOMDG Website  
Improves Patient Experience

LEGAL

On 1 Sept, the Defense Health Agency (DHA) launched 
74 new websites for Air Force military hospital and 
clinics, including the 1 SOMDG. This is an important 
step to modernize the Military Health System on the 
web. Each website moved to the TRICARE website to 
give patients a standard web experience. “Standardizing 
military hospital and clinic websites will help our 
patients across the Military Health System to access all 
of the information they need to manage their health 
care and their TRICARE benefit,” said U.S. Army Lt. 
Gen. Ronald Place, DHA director. “This change will 
make it easier for our service members, retirees, and 
families to find the information they need to navigate 
and access health care information. As our service 
members and families move across the country and 
around the world, having a standard website will be one 
less thing they will have to learn at their new location.”  
 
All military hospitals and clinic websites will move to 
the same, new platform. This means you will have the 
same, high quality web services from wherever you 
are around the world. Are you planning to move or 
going through a permanent change of station (PCS)? 
The standard website layout and features will make 
your transition easier. You won’t have to learn a new 

site after you PCS. Want to check out the new changes? 
Visit our new website at https://hurlburt.tricare.
mil/ The new website is modern and user-friendly. 
It’s designed to make information faster and easier 
to find. And it includes tools and widgets to help you. 

Using your local military hospital or clinic websites will 
be easier. Key features include:
• Standard look and feel.
• Ease of navigation.
• Up-to-date health care information.
• Local health services.
• Central TRICARE information.
• Easy to find data on quality, patient safety, and access. 
 
As a one-stop-shop, you can easily get from your local 
military hospital or clinic website to the TRICARE 
website. You can access health and benefit information 
and updates at your local level and the national level. 
 
The remaining military hospital and clinic websites will 
be moved throughout the rest of 2020. To learn more about 
these moves, visit: TRICARE.mil/MTFtransformation
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Hurlburt Field Directory
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CHILDREN & YOUTH

Child Development Centers 
Mon-Fri 6am-6pm Sat & Sun Closed

CDC Main | 884-6664 	  
	 108 McMillan St., Bldg 90353

CDC East | 881-1260	  
	 133 Leilmanis Drive, Bldg 91168

CDC West | 884-5154	  
 	 26 Weaver St., Bldg 90306

Family Child Care | 884-4300   
	 301 Tully St., Bldg 90509 
	 Walk-In Mon Wed & Fri 7:30-8:30am 	
	 Appt., Only Mon-Fri 7am-4pm

Youth Center | 884-6355 
	 117 McMillan St., Bldg 90304

	 Preteen  
	 Mon-Thur 2:30-7pm Fri 2:30-9pm  
	 Sat & Sun Closed

	 School Age Program  
	 Mon-Fri 6am-6pm

	 Teen Center  
	 Mon-Thur 2:30-7pm Fri 2:30-9pm  
	 Sat & Sun Closed

School Liaison | 280-5766  
	 117 McMillan St., | Mon-Fri 6am-6pm

DINING/RESTAURANTS

The B1STRO | 884-1920  
	 Bldg 1   Mon-Fri 10am-1:30pm

Oasis Café | 881-5731  
	 Inside Gator Lakes Golf Course    
	 Mon-Sun 6:30am-1:30pm

The Soundside | 884-7507  
	 Main Office & Catering,  
	 107 Kissam St., Bldg 90918 
	 Mon-Fri 8am-4pm, Sat-Sun closed

The Hooch Restaurant & Bar | 884-7507 	
	 Inside The Soundside, 107 Kissam St. 
	 Mon-Fri 4-9pm

Rickenbacker’s | 884-7365  
(Mini Mall) 437 Tully St., Bldg 90228 
Mon-Fri 7am-2pm

Spare Time Grill | 884-6470  
Inside Hurlburt Lanes (Bowling)  
442 Cody Avenue, Bldg 90231 
Mon 6:30am-4pm  
Tue-Fri 6:30am-8pm 
Sat Noon-9pm Sun   Closed

The Reef (Military Dining) | 884-7725   
313 Cody Avenue, Bldg 90326 
Mon-Fri 
	 Breakfast 6-8:30am 
	 Lunch 11am-1pm 
	 Dinner 4:30-6:30pm  
	 Sat-Sun   
		  Breakfast 7:30-9am 
		  Lunch 11am-1pm 
		  Dinner 4:30-6:30pm

The Riptide (Military Dining)  
881-5127/5128  
150 Howie Walters Road, Bldg 91007 
	 Mon-Fri 
	 Breakfast 6-8am 
	 Lunch 11am-1pm 
	 Dinner 4:30-6:30pm 
Flight Kitchen | (850) 240-3861  
Mon-Fri On Call  
Weekends   24/7 on-call

Velocity Café | 884-7365 
(Mini Mall) 437 Tully St., Bldg 90228 
Mon-Fri 10:30am-2pm 

EDUCATION & LEARNING

Education & Training | 884-6724  
221 Lukasik Avenue, Bldg 90220 
Mon, Tue, Thur, Fri, 7am-4pm, 
Wed 12-4pm

Library | 884-6266  
(Mini Mall) 437 Tully St., Bldg 90228  
Mon-Tu 8am-5pm, 
Wed-Thu 8am-7pm 
Fri 8am-3pm 
Sat 9am-1pm 
Sun Closed

EMPLOYMENT

Civilian Personnel | 884-5212  
212 Lukasik Avenue, Bldg 90210 
Mon Tue Thur Fri 8am-4pm, Wed 
8:30am–4pm

NAF Human Resource | 884-6464   
145 Letourneau Circle, Bldg 90327 
Mon-Fri 8am-4pm

FAMILY

Airman & Family Readiness Center  
884-5441  
220 Lukasik Avenue, Bldg 90213 
Mon-Fri 7:30am-4:30pm

FITNESS & SPORTS

Aquatic Center (Pool) | 884-6866 
207 Cody Avenue, Bldg 90300 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, & 
Fri - Open Swim 1-6pm,  
Lap Swim - 10am-1pm 
Sat-Sun - Open Swim 10am-6pm

Fitness Center - Aderholt | 884-6884 
259 Tully Street, Bldg 90517 
Mon-Fri 5am-10:30pm 
Sat & Sun 8am-5pm 
24/7 Access Available -  
Register at Facility

Fitness Center - Commando | 884-4412  
452 Cody Avenue, Bldg 90232 
Mon-Fri 5am-7pm    
Sat & Sun Closed 
24/7 Access Available -  
Register at Facility

Fitness Center - Riptide | 881-5121 
123 Howie Walters Road, Bldg 91007 
Mon-Fri 5am-8pm, Sat & Sun Closed

Gator Lakes Golf Course | 881-2251 
403 Walkup Way, Bldg 91300 
Mon-Sun Sunrise-Set 
Call for Tee Times

Gator Lakes Pro Shop | 881-2251 
403 Walkup Way, Bldg 91300 
Mon-Sun 6:30am-6pm

Hurlburt Lanes (Bowling) | 884-6941 
442 Cody Avenue, Bldg 90231 
Mon 9am-4pm  
Tue-Thur 9am-9pm 
Fri 9am-10pm 
Sat Noon-10pm, Sun Closed

MILITARY PERSONNEL

MPF  
212 Lukasik Avenue, Bldg 90210

	 CAC/ID | 884-5321 
Mon-Fri, 7:30am-3:30pm

	 Passports | 884-2017 
Walk-in (military): Mon, Tues, Thurs: 
7:30-9:30am, 1-2:30pm 
Visa/Dependents/GS Employees: 
Wed Fri (appointments only)

	 Adverse Actions | 884-2537

	 Assignments | 884-2695

	 Awards & Decorations | 884-1477

	 Career Development | 884-4339

	 Duty/TDY History | 884-2536  
884-5663 | 884-2537 | 884-2694

	 Evaluations | 884-2536

	 Force Management | 884-1924

	 Promotions | 884-8411

	 Reenlistments/Extensions|  884-2733

	 Retirements/Separations | 884-4203 
Mon Tue Thur Fri: 7:30am-3:00pm 
Wed:  8:30am-3pm

RECREATION & HOBBIES

Auto Hobby Shop | 884-6674    
552 Hamby Pl., (Arts & Crafts Building) 
Mon-Closed 
Tue-Thu 9am-8pm 
Fri-Sun 9am-4pm

Community Center & Special Events  
884-4597 
(Mini Mall)  
437 Tully Street, Bldg 90228 
Mon-Fri 7:30am-4:30pm

Dive Shop | 881-1576 
RV3 off Walkup Way 
Summer Hours 
Mon & Fri 5-7pm

FAMCamp | 797-0103 
210 Downs Circle 
Mon-Fri 8am–3pm 
Weekend Call-In 884-6939

 
 

Information Tickets and Travel 
Leisure Travel | 884-5699 
Tickets & Tours | 884-6795 
424 Cody Avenue, Bldg 90229 
Tue-Fri 9am-3pm   
Sat-Mon Closed

Lil’ Commando Community Park | 884-6939 
Located next to CDC Main  
and CDC West

Marina | 884-6939 
100 Corlew Road, Bldg 92473 
Summer Hours (starts 1 April) 
Mon-Thur 9am-5pm 
Fri-Sun 9am-6pm 
Winter Hours (starts 1 October) 
Daily only 8am-4pm

Outdoor Recreation | 884-6939 
100 Corlew Road, Bldg 92473 
Summer Hours (starts 1 April) 
Mon-Thur 9am-5pm 
Fri-Sun 9am-6pm 
Winter Hours (starts 1 October) 
Daily 8am-4pm

Rifle & Pistol Club | 884-7629 
Located off Red Horse Rd. 
Office hours & Memberships 
Sat only 8am-Noon.

Single Airmen Program | 884-5080 
(Mini Mall) 437 Tully St., Bldg 90228 
Mon-Fri 7:30am-4:30pm

Skeet Range | 797-9435 
6th Ranger Road  
Non-Members: Fri 8am-Noon  
Sat 8am-4pm, Sun 10am-4pm

MISCELLANEOUS

Print Shop | 884-4252  
145 Letourneau Circle, Bldg 90327   
Mon-Fri 8am-4pm

Commando Inn | 884-7115  
301 Tully St., (Main) 
107 Kissam St., (The Soundside)

Honor Guard | 884-5330/4797 
139 Letourneau Circle, Bldg 90359   
Mon-Fri 8am-4pm

Mortuary Affairs | 884-2957 or 
cell (850) 420-6647

		  145 Letourneau Circle, Bldg 90327 
Mon-Fri 6:30am-3:30pm & On call

Plaque & Trophy Shop | 884-5294 
552 Hamby Place,  
(Arts & Crafts Building)  
Tues-Fri 10am-4pm,  
Sat-Mon Closed

Post Office | 884-7699 
437 Tully Street, Bldg 90228 
Mon-Fri 8am-4pm

Recycling | 884-7577 
202 Walkup Way, Bldg 91360 
Mon-Thurs 7am-2pm

**	 Hours subject to change for  
holidays and down days. Please  
refer to myhurlburt.com for a full  
list of holiday hours

Airman’s Attic .............................. 884-7769
Back Gate .....................................881-2259
Barber Shop (Main Exchange) .......581-8893
Casualty Assistance ..................... 884-2686
Chapel Center .............................. 884-7795
Clinic Appointments ..................... 881-1020
Commissary (DECA) ...................... 881-2139
Corvias (Base Housing) ................ 344-0220
Credit Union (Eglin Federal) ..........862-0111

DEERS ................................. (800) 538-9552
Finance  Accounting ......................884-4119
Dental Clinic ................................ 884-7881
Emergency Management ............ 884-4304
Emergency Room (Eglin) ............. 883-8228
Exchange (Main Store) ................. 581-0030
Express (Shoppette) .................... 581-0488
Family Advocacy ...........................881-5061
Firestone ..................................... 581-0488

Health and Wellness Center ......... 884-4292
Inspector General ........................ 884-6322
Legal Office .................................. 884-7821
Main Gate .................................... 884-7803
Mental Health ..............................881-4237
Pass & Registration ...................... 884-5233
Pharmacy ..................................... 881-2133
Public Affairs (1SOW).... 884-3373/884-7196
Red Cross ...................................... 432-7601

Retiree Activities Office ................ 884-5443
Safety Office ................................ 884-5243
Security Forces ............................884-6423
Sexual Assault Prevention/Response.884-7272
Space “A” Travel............................ 884-1086
Thrift Shop .................................. 884-3098
TRICARE ............................... 881-5177/3912
Veterans Affairs ...................(800) 827-1000
Visitor Control Center ....................884-2310

QUICK  REFERENCE



The RAO currently has four volunteers (enlisted, 
officer and retiree spouse) in the office and we are looking 
for more volunteers. The office is manned from 9am to 
Noon, Monday through Friday, except for down days and 
holidays. Working in the RAO is not that difficult as we 
mostly direct retirees to the experts in the building. What 
we really enjoy is helping people.

So if you are interested in volunteering at the 
RAO please email us at 1SOFSS.RAO@us.af.mil or call  
850-884-5443 between 9am and Noon, Monday through 
Friday, and if no one answers, please leave a message. 
We are looking for more volunteers, so why not make a 
difference and join our team.

The RAO has a page in the 1st Special Operations 
Force Support Squadron’s My Hurlburt Life monthly 
magazine, so pick up the magazine and find out what’s 
happening at Hurlburt Field.

Finally, when you get this newsletter, which is being 
mailed to more than 16,700 retirees and widows, and you 
would like to comment on something in the newsletter, 
please call or email the RAO.

United States Air Force
OFFICIAL BUSINESS

Retiree Activities Office
1SOW/CVR
212 Lukasik Street, Suite 150
Hurlburt Field, FL 32544-5269

Phone: (850) 884-5443
E-mail: 1SOFSS.RAO@US.AF.MIL 
Web: www.retirees.af.mil

Proudly serving those who served.

Retiree Activities Office Director’s Corner

From left to right:  
Terry W. Jensen, Mac McCormick,  

Maria Herrera and Jack Kinney

Your friendly staff at the Hurlburt Field  
Retiree Administrative Office
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